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November 
Civic 2017 Board 

President: Dr. Charles Bevington 

Vice President: Dr. Connie Iervolino  

Secretary: Susan Bevington 

Treasurer: Susan Wilson 

Membership: Kathy Weber 

Sargent at Arms: Rory Rubino  

Trustees:   
 Virginia Heslin   
 

 
Treasurers Report /Update $4,815.95 
Checking $2,913.10 Savings $1,902.85 
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 Just Vote  

AGENDA for November 7th 2017  
Pledge of Allegiance 7:30 PM 
Roll Call  
Report of Officers 
Cope Report 
Treasurers Report 
Membership Report 
Secretary Report 
President’s Report 
Beautification Report 
Land Use 
Slate of Officers 
Guest Speaker: 8 PM 
Motion to Adjourn 
Next meeting November 7th 
http://rockypointcivic.org/ 



 

 

  
   

 

Speakers: Handy Pantry and Giving to Food Pantries   

  
ROCKY POINT CIVIC ASSOCIATION MEETNG MINUTES 

October 3, 2017 7:30 PM  
Salute to the Flag/Pledge of Allegiance 
 Roll Call of Officers and Trustees 
 Present: 

 President – Charles Bevington 

 Vice President- Constance Iervolino  

 Secretary – Susan Bevington 

 Treasurer – Susan Wilson 

 Sergeant at Arms – Rory Rubino 

 Membership Secretary – Kathy Weber  

 Trustee - Virginia Heslin  

 Trustee – Open  

 Trustee – Open 
 

Absent, Excused:   
 

On a motion by Rory Rubino and seconded by Virginia Heslin and passed by those present, the reading of the 
minutes of the September 5, 2017 meeting was waived.  The minutes were approved as written. 
Report of Officers 

Treasurers Report:  Susan Wilson 
October 3, 2017 Balances 

 Checking $5,286.55 
 Savings $1,903.01 

 
Membership Report:  Kathy Weber 
71 paid members 
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Secretary Report: Susan Bevington 

 Brookhaven Town Supervisor Edward Romaine and the Youth Bureau present a Free Substance 

Abuse Awareness and Opioid Overdose Prevention Program Training Class – Oct. 24th at 6:30pm 

at the Brookhaven Town Hall 

 Town of Brookhaven Youth Bureau Sanctuary Program is offering free and confidential 

counseling services to town residents between the ages of 12 -21 

 Setting of a Public Hearing on Special Permit Application – Public Hearing to be held on Oct. 26th 

at the Brookhaven Town Auditorium at 6pm.  The application is for a major restaurant with 

accessory drive-through – North side of 25A, west of Fairway Drive.   

 Sarah Anker letter to NYS DOT regarding upkeep of the median barriers from Mt. Sinai and 

Wading River.  The letter asks for the DOT to maintain the medians. 

 Sarah Anker letter to Suffolk County Police Dept. about residents’ concerns about speeding cars 

and cars running stop signs in Rocky Point.  The letter asks for additional patrols. 

 Peconic Trust letter campaigning for donations to the “Indian Rock Conservation Project” 

 The grant extension came through for the Beautification grant.  The extension is through Dec.  

 
Cope Report:  

 As a follow-up to the letter from Sarah Anker - Precinct wide there have been thousands of 

moving violations. 

 This past month there have been 8 larcenies including items stolen from five (5) vehicles parked 

in parking lots.  The windows were smashed to steal purses on the front seat.   

 Shoplifting at Kohls and a burglary at McDonalds 

 No overdoses from Sept. 1st to current. 

 Coffee with a Cop – October 4th from 10am to 12pm at Brooklyn Bagels on 25A in Rocky Point.  

Have a cup of coffee with your local police officers in an informal meet and greet.  No speeches 

or specific topics.  They will be there to assist with any matters or concerns you may have  

 
Land Use:   Constance Iervolino 
None 
 
Nominations: Constance Iervolino  

 Thank you to Maria Farley for her work on the nominating committee.   

 Jeff Carlson and Steve Keating have agreed to run for Trustee positions.    

 The October meeting is the last day to “self-nominate”.   

 The floor was officially opened for nominations. 

 Officers cannot run for another term. 

 Last month (September) a motion was made by Susan Wilson to amend the constitution to read 

“the term of office shall be a renewable two(2) year term for officers” 

 Susan Wilson rescinded the motion to amend the constitution. 

 Charlie explained the structure of a 501c4 



 

 Kathy Weber advised the membership that there are now additional people eligible to hold 

office who have the requisite number of attended meetings.  The additional members are 

Wayne Farley, Maria Farley, Jennifer Kimble and Alina Wilczynski 

 Motion was made by Jeff Carlson to amend the constitution Section 4 Article 4 to read “if no 

nominees are eligible or willing to serve, the sitting officers may remain in office for one (1) 

additional year”.   The motion was seconded by Wayne Farley.  The membership vote on the 

resolution:  15 in favor, 0 against and 5 abstentions.  The motion passed. 

 The slate of Officers for ONE YEAR are Charles Bevington - President, Constance Iervolino - Vice 

President, Susan Wilson – Treasurer, Susan Bevington – Secretary, Rory Rubino – Sargent at 

Arms, Kathy Weber – Membership Chair, Virginia Heslin – Trustee, Steve Keating – Trustee, Jeff 

Carlson - Trustee 

 
Farmers Market Committee Report:  Virginia Heslin 
The market is open until November 19th – The weekend before Thanksgiving.  Catapano Farms is taking 
orders for Thanksgiving Turkeys 
 
Beautification Committee Report:  Kathy Weber 
The remaining funds from the Beautification Grant is being used to purchase paint and paint supplies 
for the mural on Broadway.  The balance of the funds will be used to winter greens in the flower 
baskets along Broadway. 
  
Speaker: None 
 
President’s Report:  Charles Bevington 

 Update on the Brick Studio – read the statement:  

The Board understands the anger and frustration of the community members who donated to The Brick 
Studio with the understanding the Brick would be located in Rocky Point.  While we do not know where 
The Brick will ultimately land, the available options in Rocky Point are very limited.  Specifically, there 
are currently 8 properties for sale on downtown Broadway, but only 1 small space for rent. 
The Civic Board takes responsibility for having been overly optimistic about this project.  We were 
enthusiastic about the possibility of beginning a Broadway revitalization with positive outcome for 
Rocky Point.  The Brick business plan and mission would be a wonderful addition to our community and 
presented new possibilities for our downtown.  Our optimism was borne from the real estate 
possibilities that were presented to us by the Rexall/Mommy and Me property.  That property was 
presented as an available and viable location but unfortunately that was not the case.  We supported 
the efforts of The Brick and are still hopeful that they will be successful and ultimately find a home in 
Rocky Point. 
That said, we have advocated for the community members who have voiced their feelings at the last 
Civics meeting by contacting the officers of The Brick.  The Brick officers have asked for these donors to 
contact them directly and they will work with them to resolve their issues.  At their request, the Civic 
Board will not act as intermediaries.   

 The address for The Brick Studio is P.O. box 33, Rocky Point 

 Jeff Carlson read the email response he received from the Brick officers regarding a refund of 
his donation.   

 



 

Old Business 
Status of McCarricks building.  Per Kimberly Farley there has been no application with the Town as yet. 
 
New Business 

 Jennifer Carlson would like to start a Rocky Point Garden Club under the umbrella of the Civic 
Association.   

 Kathy Weber would like to ask local nursery to decorate the RP welcome sign on the west side 
of 25A.  Kimberly Farley said Jane Bonner would like to donate from her campaign to decorate 
the sign. Charlie reminded Kimberly and the membership that as a 501c4 we are a non-political 
association and cannot accept Jane’s generous offer. 

 
Community Announcements 
 

 Comedy Night – North Shore Beach Club House – October 14th at 7:30 – call Rory Rubino for 
tickets 

 Rocky Point Historic Society Tea – Oct. 15th at 3pm at the VFW.  The program features Abraham 
Lincoln  

 Rocky Point Rotary raffle for a quilt crafted and donated by Anne Marie Davis.  The funds will go 
to five (5) different food pantries in the area.  The Rotary donates $500 to each pantry. 

50/50 
$36 was won by Susan Wilson.   Susan donated the $36 back to pay for the sign decorations. 
 
Motion to Adjourn 
On a motion made by Virginia Heslin, seconded by Rory Rubino and passed by those present, the 
meeting was adjourned at 9pm 
 
Next meeting date:  November 7th. 
 

 


